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S U B JE C T: DISTRIBUTION OF TH E  HEALTH INSURANCE PO R TABILITY AND
A C C O U N TA B ILITY  A C T  N O TIC E O F PRIVACY P R A C TIC ES  TO  
M EDI-CAL ELIGIBLES
(Reference: All County Welfare Directors Letters 03-18 and 03-44)

As described in All County Welfare Directors Letter No. 03-44, dated August 19, 2003, 
the Department of Health Services (DHS) asked counties to incorporate the Notice of 
Privacy Practices (NPP) distribution into the manual Medi-Cal eligibility process so that 
new beneficiaries would receive a copy of the NPP.

The DHS Information Technology Services Division has completed the programming to 
identify new eligibles on the Medi-Cal Eligibility Data System database in order to mail 
an NPP to the new eligibles. This automated process began in January and will now 
run each month.

The only exception to this automated process are those new eligibles falling into the 
following aid codes: 7M, 7N, 7P, and 7R. Counties are asked to continue handing out 
the NPP to any persons falling into these specific aid codes because confidentiality 
issues preclude DHS from mailing the NPPs to the homes of these beneficiaries.

Please contact the Office of Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) 
Compliance to order a new supply of NPPs in both English and Spanish if you need 
additional copies to hand out to persons in these confidential aid codes. Please e-mail 
your request to sfanelli@dhs.ca.gov and copies will be mailed to you.

Enclosed for your information is a copy of the latest version of the NPP in English and 
Spanish.

mailto:sfanelli@dhs.ca.gov
https://www.dhs.ca.gov


If you have questions regarding the Medi-Cal NPP, please contact the Office of HIPAA 
Compliance at (916) 255-0691 or you may send questions or comments via e-mail to 
HIPAATeam@dhs.ca.gov. If you have other questions related to this letter, please 
contact Mr. Armando Martinez at (916) 552-9452.

Original signed by

Beth Fife, Chief 
Medi-Cal Eligibility Branch

Enclosures

mailto:HIPAATeam@dhs.ca.gov
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